1. What are areas of concern regarding the freedom to practice and express faith and beliefs, within your faith community and other such communities? As a Scientologist I believe that all people have rights as drawn up in the United Nations Bill of Human Rights. This stipulates that every person has the right to their own beliefs and the practice of such. The other 29 rights ensure that the rights of all people are respected. Implementing this bill into Australian law would allow for true freedom of religion as well as the safety and respect of all citizens

2. Have new issues emerged since this report was published in 1998 relating to expression of faith? No. If this question is referring to specific terrorist actions by extremists, all groups, be they religious, academic or even recreational can have their extremists. To pander to these people is to diminish our society. There are laws to deal with people who break laws, and laws to protect the rest of us. These laws should not and must not take away our human rights, but must instead protect them.

3. Is there adequate protection against discrimination based on religion or belief, and protection of ability to discriminate in particular contexts? I would be very interested to know in what "particular contexts" the Australian government considers it appropriate to discriminate.

4. How are federal and state and territory governments managing incitement to religious hatred, and the question of control and responsibility? I am very disappointed by the federal governments unwillingness to condemn the actions of Israel in Gaza this week. I believe that all nations and individuals are answerable for their actions. Israel has killed hundreds with these attacks of retribution. This contravenes international law and must be condemned publicly and loudly.

How well have the recommendations of Article 18: Freedom of Religion and Belief been implemented by the various state and federal governments? A few years ago the ACT territory government introduced a bill to allow ECT on a patient with only the advice of one psychiatrist to be administered within 24 hours against the will of the patient and their family. This was presented as the protection of our rights! With this as an example I have not been impressed.
Thank you, Iona Kentwell                                                                                                                             
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